Jessica Ramirez

After having both my grandparents on my dads side fall ill and pass away within the last three years and having my grandmother on my mothers side suffer from Alzheimer’s, I never thought to teach any of them how to use a computer.  As a result, taking this class was an entirely different experience for me.


To be completely honest, the only reason I took this class was to fulfill an Area of Knowledge I.  When I first started the class, I was not happy when I realized how much work would be involved and that we would have to drive to New Rochelle to the United Hebrew Geriatric Center. I wondered, why is there so much work involved? And why couldn’t we go to a place that was closer? 

However, after the first class that we had with our senior students, I didn’t care about having to drive there. For the past seven weeks at the United Hebrew Geriatric Center, I worked with Ann Curtin. Ann didn’t want to reveal her age to me, but based on the fact that she told me she was born in 1927, I’m going to assume that she’s 81. Ann had never used a computer before so I started by showing her how to turn the computer on and off. The next thing we did was set up an email account for her on yahoo.com. Ann loved this because she was now able to communicate with her daughters via email and see pictures of her grandson and a video of him taking his first steps.  The fact that I was able to be a part of her being able to do this was amazing. I never thought that you could feel so good just by teaching someone how to use something that I take for granted and use everyday. 

Although Ann learned how to use the email we encountered a few problems. I was not able to follow the outline of what we were supposed to teach them each week. This was because Ann would understand what we were doing during class, but by the following week, she would forget certain parts and would need me to guide her through it again. Another problem that we came across was that she had a problem using the mouse and double clicking on icons. She could do a single click without a problem, but wasn’t able to do the double click quickly enough regardless of how I explained it and showed her what she had to do. Also Ann suffered from astigmatism, which made it hard for her to see what was on the screen. Despite the obstacles that she had to overcome, Ann was still very driven and determined to learn how to use her email account.

Although I had my complaints in the beginning, I am very happy that I took this class. I didn’t think that I would get anything out of it, but I did. I learned that although it may be frustrating sometimes when you have to continuously repeat yourself, that patience is key in the seniors learning the basics of using a computer.  I also came out of this experience with a newfound appreciation for seniors and their desire to continue learning and experiencing the technology that we have today.

